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Sixth Sense 
by Susan 
~~~~ 
 
I don't know what it was that caused me to open my  
door tonight, but I'm glad I did. 
 
Frances always tells me that I have some kind of  
sixth sense about things, and I guess maybe she's  
right because after I finished eating dinner I had  
the strangest urge to check the hallway. 
 
I sometimes do that anyway, check the hallway, just  
because I'm paranoid like that about strangers  
getting into our building, but tonight I just had  
this gut feeling that something was going on out  
there so I opened my door. 
 
And sure enough there was someone out there, the  
young man from apartment 42.  
 
I know he comes and goes a lot at all hours of the  
day, but I wasn't expecting him to be out there now,  
and I certainly wasn't expecting to see him standing  



with a woman, his hands on her face and about to lean  
in for a kiss. 
 
Sure, I've seen her come over to his place lots of  
times, but I just figured maybe they worked together  
because she's usually always dressed up in what I  
consider to be work clothes plus she just looks like  
a no-nonsense business woman to me. 
 
But not tonight. 
 
Tonight her hair is somewhat disheveled, her blouse  
wrinkled, and she looks upset.  
 
She also looks like she's been crying or is about  
to, and though they're oblivious to my presence and  
I know I should just close my door and mind my own  
damn business, I can't seem to make myself do it. 
 
And so I watch as he leans in even closer to kiss  
her, and that's when the real strangeness begins. 
 
Just as he's about to make his final move, she turns  
away, then pulls something small out of the back of  
her blouse. I can't see what it is from here, but I  
can see the relief on his face when he realizes that  
she wasn't rejecting *him*, she was rejecting whatever  
it was that she just threw on the floor. My guess is  
a bug, probably a fly as unfortunately we've been 
getting a lot of those around here lately. 
 
However, just as he starts rubbing the back of her  
neck, her knees give out and she grabs his arms and  
suddenly something that could've been quite romantic  
turns into full blown panic. 
 
She looks like she can't breathe and neither can he  
as he gently lowers her to the hallway floor, then  
rushes back to his apartment to call for help. 
 
And that's when I know I can't just watch anymore.  
I have to do something. 
 
I don't know her and she doesn't know me, but she's  



lying on the floor in the middle of the hallway with  
no one to help or comfort her, and I'll be damned  
if I'm going to leave her there alone. 
 
"It's going to be okay, miss," I say, trying to keep  
my voice steady as I awkwardly get down on my rickety  
knees and carefully slip my sweater underneath her  
head. "Just try to breathe," I command, but her face  
is turning white and her body is becoming more and  
more rigid with each breath. 
 
She's desperately trying to keep her eyes open, but  
she can't, and I take hold of her cold hand. "Your  
boyfriend's calling for help and he'll be right back.  
Just hold on, okay," I say, trying to reassure both  
her and myself that she's going to be okay. "Hold on." 
 
Still struggling to keep her eyes open, she tries to 
focus on me and I nod my head reassuringly. "That's  
right. Try to focus. Help will be here soon," I calmly  
say, though inside my heart's pounding like a damn  
jackhammer. 
 
Just then, her young man rushes back out into the  
hallway and immediately shouts at me, "Who the hell  
are you? Get away from her!" 
 
Now in my younger days, I would've kicked anyone's  
ass who talked to me like that, but considering the  
circumstances, I let it slide and calmly answer his  
question. "Rod Jensen. Apartment 48. I saw her lying  
on the floor when I came out of my apartment and  
thought I could help," I reply, conveniently leaving  
out the fact that I had been watching the two of them  
the whole time. "Is an ambulance on its way?" 
 
He takes a quick moment to size me up, and having 
apparently passed his inspection doesn't tell me to  
leave. "Their ETA is five minutes," he replies,  
crouching down beside her and tenderly brushing his  
hand over her hair and down her cheek. "Help is on  
the way, Scully. You're going to be okay," he softly  
says. "Just hold on and breathe. Just breathe, Scully.  
Breathe..." he whispers, not caring that I'm here as  



he bends down even closer to her face. 
 
Her eyes flutter shut then, and he shuts down then  
too, squeezing his eyes closed and forcing himself  
to breathe. 
 
"I hear the ambulance coming right now, and they'll  
help her. She's going to be okay," I say, reaching  
over to pat him on the shoulder. 
 
His eyes open again to look at me, but they're  
unfocused. I think he's going into shock, and though  
I'm a stranger to him, I feel like I need to take  
charge. "Listen, young man, you need to be strong  
now. Be strong for *her*," I firmly state, squeezing  
his arm. 
 
And it is then that he snaps back to life, suddenly  
standing up and taking charge as the paramedics rush  
down the hallway with their stretcher. 
 
Within seconds, they've lifted her up onto the gurney  
and put an oxygen mask over her mouth. As he tells  
them what happened, I notice that his eyes haven't  
left her face once, and though I'm pretty sure they're  
not married, he's obviously in love with her. I hope 
they let him ride in the ambulance with her to the  
hospital. 
 
"Thanks," he says, interrupting my thoughts as he  
quickly shakes my hand, then hurries down the hallway  
towards the elevator. 
 
Once they're gone, I notice that my sweater is still  
on the floor. When I bend over to pick it up, I see  
a dead bee on the floor, and though I don't know for  
certain if it was the cause of that young lady's  
medical condition or not, I can't shake the feeling  
I have that something bigger than just a bee sting  
happened out here in the hallway tonight. 
 
Wanting to get back to my wife as soon as possible 
so I can discuss all of this with her, I kick the 
nasty bug against the wall and head back to my own 



apartment.  
 
I just hope that this time that damn sixth sense of 
mine is wrong and that everything will be okay. 
 
For both of them. 
 
 
~end 
 
 
Thanks for reading. 
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